Shedfield Parish Council

RECEIVED 18 NOV 2016

The Council Office

Shedfield Recreation Ground

Shedfield

14th November 2016

Dear Committee

I am writing to you as I am concerned the Northern end of Shirrell Heath is turning into a Gypsy camp.

Since WCC gave permission for a gypsy site at Gravel Hill, there appears to be another site set up next door without permission. Going down the track towards Hillcot is the entrance to Sunnybank. A high wooden fence has been erected around the site and the access seems to be shared with Sunnybank.

A mobile home is being lived in and another caravan is inside what was the greenhouse. The greenhouse has been altered into a shed and vehicles seem to be repaired and sold from here ,the site is already turning into a mess and I dread to think how it is going to end up in a year or two with all the junk being brought in.

I have tried to see if the council has given permission for this, but cannot find any reference to this land or whether it was part of the permission to the site next door

Please ensure our village is protected from such illegal camps

